Standing Committee on Diversity Report 2009-2010
SCD Tri-Chairs: Karen Hofmann, Brian Olowude, Geneva Reynaga-Abiko
 Board Representative: Carina Sudarsky-Gleise
 The SCD met monthly this year to set and discuss the SCD agenda for the year.  After getting feedback from the conference, the SCD had a couple of tasks that we wanted to accomplish.

a. Increase the activity of the SCD list-serve to get more involvement of membership during the year.

b. Develop and send out a Needs Assessment Survey to ACCTA members to get feedback about SCD, so that the tri-chairs could determine priorities for the SCD in the future.

c. Work on the next Community Action Project for this year’s conference in Portland.

d. Through the needs assessment survey, priorities for the SCD might become clearer.

1. Needs Assessment Survey

The SCD spent the beginning of the year working on developing the Needs Assessment Survey questions.  It was sent to the ACCTA listserv several times, with a total of 46 responses to the survey.  The SCD committee then spent time going over the responses.  The plan is to share the survey results at the ACCTA conference and discuss the direction and focus of the SCD for the next year. 

2.  Community Action Project in Portland, OR
In picking our community action project recipient for this year, we tried to continue to pick an organization that was congruent with the mission of ACCTA, as well as respond to feedback that we received from the SCD Needs Assessment survey.  On the survey, members shared that they would like to partner with an organization that served a variety of diverse groups, with many respondents sharing that they would like to do something for the homeless.  The Sexual and Gender Minority Youth Resource Center seemed to be an organization that met all of the above mentioned criteria.  www.smyrc.org .  A request for feedback was sent to the ACCTA listserv and members who responded agreed that this group was a good choice for the Community Action Project.

3. ACCTA Diversity Scholar Program Survey:

During the 2009 ACCTA Conference, the Standing Committee on Diversity requested that the ACCTA Research Committee conduct a survey of previous Diversity Scholars to assess the value of the program to these participants.  Out of the previous 32 Diversity Scholars, the committee was able to find a current email address to send the survey to 31 of the Scholars.  Of these 31 Scholars, 21 (68%) completed the survey in the fall of 2009.  Members who assisted with this project were (Joint Committee): Keith Magnus, Brian Olowude, Fiona Vajk, Daniela Burnworth, Brigid Cahill, Kim Hays
4. Increasing SCD List-Serv use: Various attempts have been made to advertise the SCD-specific listserv to ACCTA members as well as have regular discussions over the listserv.  To date, this has not been very successful, with only a small percentage of ACCTA members on the SCD listserv and with relatively little email traffic. We plan to discuss this at the conference to brainstorm how the SCD-specific listserv can meet the needs of ACCTA.

